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To: POLI_foi <foi@peterborough.ca>, sgilbert@peterborough.ca

January 22, 2022 

To:  
Scott Gilbert 
500 Water Street, Peterborough 

Man or Woman who serves as Freedom of Information Officer
Peterborough Police Service 
Freedom of Information 
P.O. Box 2050
Peterborough, Ontario 
K9J 7Y4

Submitted via email to: foi@peterborough.ca, sgilbert@peterborough.ca

Dear Scott and Freedom of Information Clerk:

I require access to a record as per the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA).  

Application Fee 
Please advise whether there is an application fee for this.  If there is, I will mail or deliver the application fee.  

Description of Requested Records: 
A copy of the so-called "undertaking" cited by Sandra Dueck, a woman working for Peterborough Police (corporation),
here:

"The accused was released on an undertaking with conditions and is scheduled to appear in court on
February 16, 2022."
https://www.peterboroughpolice.com/en/news/further-to-media-release-2-for-thursday-january-20-2022.aspx

I am the woman who was unlawfully arrested, cuffed, etc. and I signed nothing.  

I agreed to no undertaking, nor did I agree to any "conditions", verbally or in writing.

I made it 100% clear over and over and over and over and over and over throughout this entire episode of harassment
that I consented to nothing, agreed to nothing, would sign nothing, and understood nothing.

When asked if I would go to court, etc. I said, "I'll do what I do".  The man who had cuffed me said that was good enough
for him and "released" me from his unlawful capture.

I have already held up the copy of the so-called "undertaking" that I took for my records and showed to the world on video
that I did not sign it.

A piece of paper labeled "undertaking" is not an undertaking when it was never signed or even verbally agreed to.

Therefore Scott, you need to see to it that the false and slanderous statement on your website, that has now been
regurgitated by media outlets, is corrected and the false claim clearly retracted.
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